
UPDATE & CONTACT INFORMATION 

TRANSITION CO-ORDINATOR 
 
 
Update …. Carole Gagnon, Transition Co-ordinator is now located in her office at the 
Kitimat Court House which is located across from the Northwest Community College 
Kitimat Campus main entranceway.  Carole is anticipated to remain in the role of 
Transition Co-ordinator until approx. September 2010. 
 
The position of Transition Co-ordinator will continue to assist all Eurocan employees as they 
transition to new careers, training or self-employment. The Transition Co-ordinator will 
continue to provide service support and information to Eurocan employees as they make their 
transition from employment with Eurocan to future opportunities.  This role will continue to 
facilitate a one-stop shop service for all employee inquiries by drop-in, telephone or email.   
 
The Transition Co-ordinator will continue to work with employees and government services to 
understand retraining education needs and coordinate meeting those needs with community 
resources.   
 
The Transition Co-ordinator will continue as a liaison with key community, government, 
education agencies and services provides for the purpose of developing employees’ 
awareness and understanding of the services available to them.   
 
Carole’s contact number at the Kitimat Transitions Office is (250) 632-1398 (cell number).  
Her email address remains the same at carole.gagnon@westfraser.com.  Additionally, Sarina 
Germuth, United Way Information Co-ordinator will be working with Carole and providing 
support until April 9, 2010.  Sarina’s contact information is (250) 632-1424 (cell number) and 
her email address is sarinag@unitedwaynbc.ca.   
 
Please note that Carole and Sarina will be in the Terrace Transitions Office (located in 
the Terrace City Hall, downstairs office) every Thursday starting February 25.  Note 
that Thursdays are scheduled for Kitimat Court Days.  Information signage will be 
posted at the Kitimat Transitions Court House Office as a reminder for Eurocan 
employees and displaced workers when Carole and Sarina are at the Terrace 
Transitions Office.   
 
Employees interested in receiving FYI communiqués, training updates, etc. should provide 
Carole or Sarina with their home email address.  Employees are encouraged to drop by the 
Transitions Office at the Kitimat Course House 
 
FYI … the Eurocan Story Book will also be available for purchase from Carole or 
Sarina at the Transitions Office.  Employees can view the Eurocan Story Book and 
place their orders with Carole or Sarina.  Story Book orders must be prepaid (cash 
only); the cost per book is $75.   A preliminary story book order of 150 copies must be 
placed by 6pm, Monday, February 22; we have 110 orders so far.  Employees 
interested in ordering should order as soon as possible. 
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